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   News of the Family from The United Presbyterian Church at Whitinsville 

The United Presbyterian Church at Whitinsville 

51 Cottage St. (church) - 7 Spring St. (office), Whitinsville, MA 01588 

Phone:  508.234.8220           Website:  www.whitinpres.org          www.facebook.com/whitinpres 

Office E-mail:  office@whitinpres.net          

Pastor Renn E-mail:  rev.renn.serna@gmail.com 

Office Hours: 12:00 PM - 4:00 PM Monday & Wednesday 

          8:00 AM - 12:00 PM Thursday & Friday      

*The church office is CLOSED on Tuesdays.    

In case of emergencies, please call 774-246-6313 

 

Primetime 

As we wind down the school year for 

PRIMETIME, I wanted to take a moment to thank 

all of the teachers that have dedicated their time 

to this wonderful ministry.  I also want to offer 

an expression of gratitude for all of those that 

have kept this ministry in prayer since we kicked 

in January.   

Each week, we have averaged around 12 kids, 

and they have learned praise songs, learned 

about God’s grace, love, and forgiveness in our Bible lessons, and learned memory 

verses.  It has been so wonderful to be a part of this ministry and I am looking forward 

to next September when we start again. 

Have you considered helping out with this ministry?  We would love to have you.  There 

are several different ways you can help so please talk to me someday about it!  You can 

call me @ 508.320.5723 or email: shannons.jg@gmail.com or chat with me after church 

one day! 

We would also appreciate your continued prayers for this ministry.   

In Christ, 

Gaye Shannon 

mailto:shannons.jg@gmail.com


 

**Sunday Morning Worship Schedule** 

    

        Adult Education   9:30AM - 10:30AM 
      Morning Worship Service  10:30AM - 11:30AM 
      Coffee Fellowship   11:30 AM 
 
        “For where two or three are gathered in my name, there am I in the midst of them”     Matthew 18:20 

Ministries June 4 June 11 June 18 June 25 July 2 

Worship  
Leader 

R. Thomas M. Thomas S. Phoebe Z. Morin A. Reichert 

Welcome  
Center H. Platt J. Baker M. Spalton S. Santoro C. Matchett 

Greeter T. Morin C. Frieswyk S. Mateer J. Baker L & N Joyce 

Offering  
Counters 

D & S Mateer 
C. Pilbosian &  

M. Thomas 

M. Reynolds &   

J. Baker 

M. Austin &  

T. Schelin  

~ June ~  
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June Birthday Corner  

 

Eric Schelin   6/1  

Kevin Brandriff   6/4  

Lydia Brandriff   6/13  

Mike Sabourin   6/15  

Christine Staples   6/15  

Bob Platt, Jr.   6/16  

Kristen Stone  6/23  

Ronda Thomas   6/23  

Bob Platt, Sr.  6/24  

Cameron Staples   6/24  

Mary Spalton   6/26  

If the church office doesnõt have you/your familyõs birthday/anniversary 

information, let your church family celebrate your special days with you.  

Please call Alice in the office at 508 -234-8220 or email the office at office@whitinpres.net so we can 

include your birthday/anniversary dates in the Sunday bulletins and monthly newsletter.  

Don Mateer   6/28  

Barbara Plays   6/29  

Gaye Shannon   6/30  

 

Anniversaries  

 

Gene & Kelly LaCava      6/5  

Jim & Pat Remillard      6/7  

Anthony & Anna Santoro 6/8  

Ken & Diana Pedersen      6/9  

Dave & Kathy Miedema  6/22  

  



Pastor’s Piece 
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Sign up at church to 

volunteer for Coffee 

Fellowship 

“Trust in the Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding; 

in all your ways submit to him, and he will make your paths straight.”  

– Proverbs 3:5-6 

 

Wow! I can’t believe that another year has come and gone. So many wonderful things 

have happened this past year, and there is so much to celebrate; new ministries forming, 

growing love for one another and new adventures.  If I had to sum up this past year in 

one word, it would be FAITH. We have grown in our ability to listen and respond to 

God’s call to follow, and we have done it with passion and enthusiasm. Everywhere you 

look, there are signs of faith, and the fruit of our obedience. 

 

We stepped out in faith when we committed ourselves to outreach, sharing the Good 

News of the Gospel with all who walked through our doors. I think of the Ice Cream 

Socials that we hosted over the summer, Jesus Christ Superstar and the Easter Festival 

that welcomed over 80 kids this past year. What a beautiful thing it is when God’s 

people commit themselves to sharing the joy we have found in Christ with those around 

us. 

 

We stepped out in faith when we opened our hearts to serving the least, the last and 

the lost among us. What an amazing thing that our church rallied together when we 

heard God’s call to open our doors and provide a warm welcome to those in need this 

past winter! To see so many people coming together to volunteer, pray, prepare our 

building, and support this new ministry. It took faith when we started our new 

afterschool program PrimeTime, with the desire of sharing God’s love with kids 

throughout our neighborhood. What a blessing it is to have our church filled with kids 

again and to be able to make a difference in such young lives!  

 

We stepped out in faith when we grew in our love for God and one another. I have 

been amazed at how many different Small Group and Bible Study opportunities there 

have been this past year. From our Saturday morning Bible Study to our Wednesday 

evening Sermon Discussion Group to our monthly Women’s Book Club, all week 

brothers and sisters are faithfully gathering to study God’s Word and to support one 

another in our journey of faith. It is a beautiful thing! We even had both a Women’s and 

a Men’s Weekend Retreat this past year. We have indeed grown in our love for one 

another and as a result, our lives have been transformed. 

 

We stepped out in faith when we took a good hard look at our church finances and the 

overall mission that God has called us to. I love our Discussion Forums where we can 

honestly share our hopes and our fears, and learn to appreciate the wide range of beliefs 

VBS 

Ecumenical Vacation 

Bible School  

July 17 - 21 at the 

Village 

Congregational 

Church. We 

welcome all children 

who are age 4 

through grade 6. For 

information, call 

Carolyn Mitchell 

at 508-234-3544. 

tel:(508)%20234-3544
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Graduation Sunday 

Join us on Sunday, June 11 for Graduation Sunday! 

We are pleased to announce the College graduation for Amanda 

Leveillee, Danielle Redden and Lindsey Reichert. 

Our High school graduates are:  Josh Gniadek, Celeste Fredrickson, 

Nicholas Joyce, Jacob Platt, Geoffrey Reichert, and Corine 

Shannon. 

Come join us on Graduation Sunday, June 11, as we honor their 

accomplishments in a special service.  Then join us downstairs for a pot luck lunch 

and cake to celebrate with them!  

Hope you can join us!!! 

Psalm 91:1-2 

 Whoever dwells in 

the shelter of the 

Most High will rest 

in the shadow of the 

Almighty. 

 I will say of the 

Lord, “He is my 

refuge and my 

fortress, my God, in 

whom I trust.” 

2017 Annual Meeting     

The 144th Annual Congregational Ecclesiastical and 

Corporate Business Meeting of the United Presbyterian 

Church at Whitinsville will take place on Sunday,  

June 25, 2017  following the morning  worship service.  

The meeting will be held in the  sanctuary. 

Superkids June 25-30 

SuperKids® is coming soon! Sunday through Thursday evenings, 6:30-8:30 pm, children 

ages 4 to 14 are invited to join two unlikely squires who are 

seeking to become knights. Along the way they learn about the 

greatest King and Kingdom of all time! The program includes 

games, music, dramas, prizes, "quizzes," memory verses, and small 

group Bible study. SuperKids® will be held at Fairlawn Christian 

Reformed Church, 305 Goldthwaite Road, rain or shine! This is a 

great way to share the love of Jesus with kids who haven't heard 

about him, so invite as many friends as you can! For information call 508-234-2838 or 

write to BVSuperKids@gmail.com.  

Continued from page 3 

Pastor’s Piece Continued... 

and preferences represented by our church family. What a beautiful thing it is for 

us to learn how to listen to each other better and respond with compassion and 

sacrifice! This past year we have tackled some difficult issues with love and 

transparency, and as a result, we have seen God bless us in incredible ways.   

 

Yes, this past year has indeed been a year of faith, and it has been an incredible 

journey. Thank you to everybody who has given so generously to support the 

work that we do. Whether you serve on one of our Boards, volunteer at Peace of 

Bread, pray for our ministries, sing in the choir, or financially support the work that 

we are doing, you are making a difference. I can’t tell you what a honor and a 

privilege it is to serve at your pastor. You are continually pushing me to grow in my 

faith, and I am so thankful to serve alongside of you. 

mailto:BVSuperKids@gmail.com
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Kathryn M Huston Mission Circle 

All church women are cordially invited to attend the Kathryn M Huston Dine-Out on Thursday, June 15th, at 6 PM at 

the Whitinsville Golf Club. The cost o the Deluxe Buffet is $20, and reservations should be into Chairman Harriett 

Platt by June 8th. 

If you have a Secret prayer Pal, please bring a small gift to the “Dine-Out” and sign your name so your “pal” will finally 

know your identity! 

If you are not currently a Secret Prayer Pal and would like to become one, please speak with Judy 508-902-7330. ju-

dysalz@charter.net 

 

Won’t you join us for a delightful evening of fantastic dining, fellowship, and entertainment by the Bilodeaus. 

Piece of Peace 

 

Seeing God Provide 

  Ok here goes...two weeks ago we received a huge donation from Beaumont Nursing Home of 

sheets and blankets. We were able to help so many of the folks at Peace of Bread. After all our 

folks took what they needed, we still had several bags of sheets & blankets left over. I prayed, 

"Lord why so many? What are we to do with them all?" 

A day after Peace of Bread I ran into Denise, a very dear and sweet person. One look up and a 

HUGE thank you to God. She was able to take them to a women's shelter in Worcester. They took what they 

needed...and then the rest went to a Veterans group in Worcester! Soooo many people helped by this wonderfully 

huge donation. 

It just amazes me week after week seeing what God does and putting just the right people there at just the right 

time! ;) Yes, I call them "God winks!"  I recently saw someone get a much better job through people they met at Peace 

of Bread, which helps His whole family. Someone who comes in and can't stay for dinner but "Can I go to the food 

pantry?" Of course! They are moving out of state and needed snack food and easy meals for the trip.  We had one last 

box of granola bars, that's right they were hers, and the last bottle of juice, and we even still had individual fruit cups 

that were donated just this week. Amen! God is good. 

Sylvia Sabourin 

Peace of Bread          

Community Kitchen, 

Wednesdays 5:30 pm 
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Second Sunday Social on June 11 

As we are celebrating the graduates of 2017 this Sunday, please plan on joining us downstairs for our Second Sunday 

Social!  The Food, Fun, and Fellowship Committee will be cooking up some delicious ham and we would like you to 

bring a side dish to share!  Salads/veggies, baked beans or pasta, your choice!!!!    Dessert will be cake and ice cream in 

honor of all of our college and high school graduates!   

Hope you can join us!!! 

 

 An Echo in the Darkness  

Women’s Book Club for  May will be Friday, June 23rd at 6:30 pm.  They will be 

discussing the book An Echo in the Darkness (Mark of the Lion Book 2), by Francine 

Rivers The second book in the bestselling Mark of the Lion series, A Voice in the 

Wind brings readers back to the first century and introduces them to a character 

they will never forget—Turning away from the opulence of Rome, Marcus is led by a whispering voice 

from the past into a journey that could set him free from the darkness of his soul. Contact the church 

office for more information. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 

The following crafts, equipment for science experiments, and kitchen supplies are needed for the ecumenical Vacation 

Bible School.  Please place donated items in the VBS box at your church. 

 

 Shoe strings 

 Yarn 

 Masking tape 

 Paper towel tubes 

 Toilet paper tubes 

 Plastic cups 

 Paper plates 

 Milk caps 

 Fun foam, shapes or sheets 

 Paper grocery bags 

 Zip lock storage bags, all sizes 

 Paper towels 

 Glue sticks 

 Glitter 

 White computer paper 

 Scotch tape 

 Snack crackers 

 Goldfish crackers 

 Graham crackers 

 Cheerios 

 Kool aid, lemonade flavored 

 Apple juice 

 Juice boxes 

 Freeze pops 

 Fresh fruit:  apples, grapes, pears, strawberries, bananas 

  

Thank you for supporting Vacation Bible School. We are very grateful for your donations. 
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Missionary Visitors and Ice Cream Social 

Join us on Tuesday, June 6 @ 7 p.m. for an Ice Cream Social and a presentation from our missionaries, Greg and Chris 

Callison. 

What a wonderful opportunity God is granting us!  Come and have some yummy ice cream with your church family 

and learn more about what some of the missionaries that we support are doing!   

 

Greg &Chris Callison will be joining us to tell us more about what they are doing in Iraq. 

 

Their mission in Iraq is to care for the Kurds who live in the area. They provide services for many refugees as well as 

to the local Kurdish people who suffer due to the ongoing war in the region. 

 

This is something that you will not want to miss! Mark your calendar and bring a friend! 

  


